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Programme for The Highland Council: Working Together for the Highlands - Report by Chief Executive
	Summary
This report recommends that Directors consider the new programme for the Highland Council “Working Together for the Highlands” and agree:-
i. to comment on and note the mapping of HLH contributions to the programme in Appendix A; 

ii. that the Chief Executive reviews the performance indicators in the Service Delivery Contract with the Council’s Director of Education, Culture and Sport to align them with the new Council programme; and
iii. to receive a report on the outcome of the review of the Service Delivery Contract indicators for approval at a future board meeting. 
  


	1.
	Background

	
	

	1.1 
	The Highland Council (THC) has developed a new programme: Working Together for the Highlands. The Service Delivery Contract (SDC) with THC (Schedule, Part 2, pp78-81) sets out the performance reporting requirements for HLH which were aligned to the previous THC programme. In setting out the performance reporting standards in the SDC, allowance was made for the fact that the Council’s priorities would change over time and a change control procedure was included as a framework for agreeing changes (Schedule, Part 5, pp86-87). 

	
	

	1.2
	As a result of the publication of Working Together for the Highlands, the Council is reviewing its service and corporate plans and will ask HLH to do the same (as the organisation which it has contracted with to deliver its Public Services Obligations (PSO) to in relation to High Life Highland’s (HLH) nine areas of work).  

	
	

	2.
	Mapping of HLH Operational Plans to THC’s Programme

	
	

	2.1
	Appendix A contains all of the commitments in the Council Programme with the lead Council Services against each. This was provided by THC. HLH’s potential role in delivering or contributing to the commitments has been added using the following categories:-
· lead; 
· partner/contributor; 
· note for action; and
· note. 
Any relevant Performance Indicators (PIs) or actions from the HLH operational plans have also been included. It is recommended that the Chief Executive uses the mapping exercise in Appendix A as the starting point for agreeing a relevant set of SDC performance indicators with THC. This will also allow THC to monitor HLH’s contribution to the delivery of its programme. 

	
	

	2.2
	The Council has a number of Statutory Performance Indicators (SPIs) and local PIs which contribute to the SPIs. The SDC requires HLH to provide  performance information relating to the  SPIs and this is contained the SDC Schedule, Part 3, pp 82-83. This information requirement does not change from year to year. 

	
	


	Recommendation
It is recommended that Directors agree:-
i. to comment on and note the mapping of HLH contributions to the programme in Appendix A; 

ii. that the Chief Executive reviews the performance indicators in the Service Delivery Contract with the Council’s Director of Education, Culture and Sport to align them with the new Council programme; and
iii. to receive a report on the outcome of the review of the Service Delivery Contract indicators for approval at a future board meeting. 
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